
       CARDINAL JOSEPH BERNARDIN CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
(PARISH REGIONAL SCHOOL)   9250 W. 167th Street, Orland Hills, IL  60477 

 Ph: 708.403.6525    Fax: 708.403.8621     www.cjbschool.org             

 
DAILY MASS  

Monday - Friday   8:00 am 
Sacred Heart Chapel 

 
FIRST SATURDAY MASS 

Monthly 8:00 am 

 
WEEKEND MASSES 

Saturday   4:30 pm 
Sunday  7:30 am, *9:30 am,  

11:30 am, and 6:00pm 
*Livestreamed Mass via Facebook. 

View our most current Mass on 
stjulie.org 

 

RECONCILIATION 
Every Saturday 3:00 pm-4:00pm 

Sacred Heart Chapel 
*Call the parish office for a private 

appointment if needed 
 

ADORATION OF THE 
BLESSED SACRAMENT 
Weekly: Thursdays, following   

8:00am Mass until 11:00am 
Monthly: First Fridays following 

8:00am Mass until 5:00pm 
Sacred Heart Chapel 

 
DEVOTIONAL PRAYER 
Rosary / Divine Mercy Chaplet 

Monday - Friday   8:30am 
Sacred Heart Chapel 

 
PRIVATE PRAYER 

Monday-Thursday   
8:30am— 4:30pm 

Friday  8:30 am—2:30 pm 
Mary Chapel 

September 24, 2023 

How good is the good God! 
- St. Julie Billiart 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 



PARISH STAFF & CONTACT INFORMATION 
7399 West 159th St., Tinley Park, Illinois 60477    

Phone: 708.429.6767             Fax: 708.429.6788          
Office Hours: Monday-Thursday 8:30 AM-4:30 PM, Friday, 8:30 AM-2:30 PM  
Please use the Drop Box at the (West entrance) outside of the parish office doors for giving envelopes, reg-
istrations, correspondence & for Mass Intentions.    

*Our office closes for lunch daily between 12:00 PM-1:00 PM*  
Follow us on Facebook at: St. Julie Billiart Parish -or- YouTube at: St Julie Billiart Tinley Park IL   

Bulletins: Our bulletin is posted weekly on our 

website.  To receive an electronic copy directly from 

LPI, visit: www.parishesonline.com to sign up. Please 

patronize our generous advertisers.  For more 

information on advertising in our bulletin contact 800-

950-9952. 

Contact Info / Parish Data Base:  If you are moving or 

have any changes with your contact information 

(landline, cell number, email address) please 

contact the Parish Office by phone or email to 

update your information. 

Sick Calls / Hospitalization: Due to HIPAA privacy 

regulations, only the patient or family may notify the 

parish of any illness or hospitalization.  To arrange for 

a priest visit or to have holy communion brought to 

you, contact the office.  Sick list requests will run in 

our bulletin for three consecutive weeks at a time.   

Become a Registered Parishioner: All are invited to 

participate in the life and mission of the St Julie Billiart 

faith family.  Register in person or online by visiting our 

website: www.stjulie.org/new-member-form/ 

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick: For an 

anointing, call the office 708.429.6767, Select Option 

1 

Sacrament of Baptism: Parents preparing for the birth 

of a child should contact Marianne Mueller to inquire 

about preparations.  marianne@stjulie.org  

Sacrament of Marriage:  Couples preparing for 

marriage should contact Marianne Mueller no less 

than six months in advance to secure a wedding 

date and to begin marriage preparations.  

marianne@stjulie.org 

St. Vincent de Paul: For information on the St Vincent 

de Paul Society or to request assistance for yourself 

or another person contact us directly at 708.429.6767 

x244.  Leave a message and someone will get back 

to you as soon as possible. 

CLERGY  

Rev. Tirso S. Villaverde, Jr, Pastor 

 frtirso@stjulie.org,  x219        

               

Rev. Roy Belocura, Associate Pastor  

 frroy@stjulie.org, x216   

 

Deacon Edward (& Sheila) Pluchar     

 deaconed@stjulie.org         

Deacon John (& Kathy) Benz              

 deaconjohn@stjulie.org 

Deacon Rich (& Irene) Miska              

 deaconrich@stjulie.org 

 
SPIRITUAL LIFE 

Marianne Mueller, Coordinator of Parish Prayer Life, 

 marianne@stjulie.org, x213          

John Ligda, Director of Sacred Music 

 john@stjulie.org, x229   

Kate Koszulinski, Music Ministry Admin Assistant 

 kate@stjulie.org  x215   

   

HUMAN CONCERNS 

Sheila Pluchar, Coordinator of Human Concerns                  

 sheila@stjulie.org, x232  

 
PARISH LIFE 

Nathan Roy, Director of Lifelong Faith Formation 

 nathan@stjulie.org, x212  

Peg Siebenaler,  Faith Formation Ministry Aide 

 peg@stjulie.org, x217   

Farrah Fojas, Faith Formation Ministry Aide 

 farrah@stjulie.org x227 

 

STEWARDSHIP              

Daniel Kollins, Facilities Engineer                  

 dan@stjulie.org, x228   

Neno Babic, Asst. Facilities Engineer 

 neno@stjulie.org x228     

Tony Serratore, Office Manager and Bookkeeper 

 tony@stjulie.org, x223 

 

FINANCE COUNCIL 

Deacon Rich Miska 

Carl Evans 

Cherry Llave 

Kay Kempke 

Dan Gallagher 

Tony Serratore (Staff Rep) 

PARISH COUNCIL 

Chris Conneely 

Nancy Gorman 

Barb Cirillo 

Jane Kilanowski 

Jeff Makuch 

Danny Salgado 

Nathan Roy (Staff Rep) 



SEPTEMBER  24, 2023 25TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 BEING DISCIPLES OF JESUS  

 
 

Fr. Tirso Villaverde 
Pastor 

   A MESSAGE FROM 
   OUR PASTOR 

        As you may recall, last weekend we welcomed our seminarian Ben Anderson who shared                 
        his vocation story and invited us to support the Annual Seminary Appeal.  Also last week
        end at the 9:30am Mass, we recognized and commissioned all of our catechists.  I wanted 
to          to refer to those moments last weekend as a way to invite more parishioners to move  
            toward becoming more involved in our spiritual home. 

                                On other occasions, I explained that there are two things every Catholic parish ought to be 
doing.  The first is Pray Well.  The second is Teach the Faith.  I shared that if a parish is not doing both of 
those things then there is something seriously lacking.  The staff here have taken those phrases to heart and 
have joined me in making it the center of our mission.  However, as the staff and I have progressed, I have 
tended now to add a third aspect—Live the Faith.   

Praying well is the first step.  We have to come together in worship and prayer.  We must center our lives on 
God alone.  Otherwise, nothing will make sense and nothing will ever have value.  Without God as the very 
center and focus of everything we say and do, nothing will have meaning no matter how many programs, 
events, or activities we have as a parish.  Praying well is essential and we are already doing that. 

Teaching the faith flows from our prayer.  We will never be able to understand everything about God or 
what He expects of us.  This is a continual and ongoing process that takes an entire lifetime.  As a parish, we 
need to be teaching the faith not only to children but even to adults of all ages.  All of us are learners who are 
called to sit at the feet of Jesus the Master and learn from Him.   

The third aspect is what I encourage everyone to reflect on today.  Living the faith must also be a daily call 
that we must answer.  Living the faith involves a spirituality and lifestyle centered around true stewardship.  
Whenever we use that word, though, we instinctively think of monetary donations.  That is only one aspect 
of stewardship. In reality, stewardship is a sharing of time, talent, AND treasure as a way to express our 
deep gratitude to God for all that He has given to us.  

We may have heard the phrase, “full and active participation.”  For those familiar with liturgy, this is a call 
for all the faithful to participate in the act of worship fully and actively according to each one’s proper role 
within the liturgy.  However, full and active participation is not limited just to what we do in church on 
Sundays.  Rather, in living the faith, we are all called to put our faith into action in ways that truly express 
the relationship we have with God.  I refer back to our catechists as well as the example that Ben Anderson is 
currently giving to us. 

Our catechists have answered the call to living the faith.  In dedicating themselves to pass on the faith not 
only to children but also to adults, our catechists share their time, talent, and treasure.  They, of course, give 
of their time to prepare for lessons that will encourage others to deepen their own relationship with the 
Lord.  They share the talent of their desire to help others rejoice in the same gift of faith that they themselves 
have received.  They share the very treasure of faith—a relationship with God where we recognize that God 
is the very best gift that anyone can ever receive.   

Ben Anderson is one of our parishioners responding to God’s call in a unique way.  He is currently 
discerning a vocation to the priesthood.  He has several more years to go but his is a journey that has lead 
him to hearing God’s voice inviting him to take his faith to exploring ordained ministry.  Ben is truly an 
example of one who prays well because in praying he has disciplined himself to listening to God’s voice.  He 
is also one who teaches the faith as he has participated in ministries such as Totus Tuus among others.  He is 
one who is striving to live the faith by dedicating himself to a life of service to others in imitation of Jesus 
Himself.   
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OUR PARISH MINISTRIES 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 

Their mission is to knit/crochet 
shawls prayerfully to bring comfort 
and solace to those facing life’s 
challenges as well as those 
celebrating life’s joys.  They’re given 
to the homebound, the sick, those 
with terminal illness as well as RCIA 
candidates upon acceptance into our faith.   

 

The shawl maker always begins with prayer and 
blessings for the recipient.  Though we’re not 
meeting in person right now,  for more information 
how you may get involved, please email 
Sheila@stjulie.org.   

 

ST JULIE PRAISE MINISTRY 

You’re invited to consider joining us! 
There are no meetings! 

Deacon Rich Miska sends out a monthly 
letter filled with wonderful reflections as well as the 
needs of our parish and the world to hold in prayer.  
You’ll receive a prayer booklet to use, if you would 
like.   This is a wonderful ministry for those who:  
1)  Love to pray 
2)  Would like to take a few quiet moments out              
of their day to pray for others 
3)  Are looking for a closer relationship with             
Christ through prayer. 

Whatever the reason, you cannot go wrong being a 
prayer warrior.   

For more information, email deaconrich@stjulie.org 

Starting this weekend, the parish staff and I want to encourage and invite everyone else in the parish to 
consider ways to share time, talent, and treasure.  Imagine a parish community where every single person in 
the pews is involved is someway in any of the many ministries of the parish.  So often, parish communities 
like ours have reached the point where it is the same people volunteering for everything.  There comes a time 
when they may no longer be able to exercise the ministry in the same way as they did before.  However, if no 
one comes forward to “take the reins,” what happens to those ministries?   

Here at the parish we have so many people from various walks of life.  We have young and old, men and 
women, people from various ethnic backgrounds.  As much as we appreciate the fact that you come here 
week in and week out to pray with us and worship God in the Eucharist, we pray now more than ever that 
you might take it to the next level.  Instead of just being a faithful churchgoer who comes to Mass every 
week, we ask you to consider ways you might be able to teach the faith.  If you are a parent of young 
children, look into our Family Faith Formation where both parents and children are given the tools to teach 
one another the richness of our faith.   

We take this time to encourage and invite you to look into ways where you can live your faith through a 
fuller and more active participation.  Living the faith involves understanding the way we express our 
gratitude.  The more aware we are of God’s goodness to us the more easily it will come to show our thanks 
through sharing of time, talent, and treasure.  Can you volunteer even a little bit of your time in some 
capacity?  No matter how big or small you might consider it to be, is there a talent you have that might be of 
benefit to others in the parish community?  Finally, treasure does not necessarily involve financial donations.  
The more we consider our faith to be the greatest treasure, the more we will want to share it.  The more we 
recognize that our relationship with God is the greatest gift we can give to others or to ourselves, the easier it 
will be to share every aspect of our lives with the people around us. 

Let us renew our discipleship by praying well, teaching the faith, and living the faith. 

Peace, 



SEPTEMBER  24, 2023 25TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

  LANDONG SA PULONG [IN THE SHADOW OF THE WORD] 

 
COMPENDIUM of the Catechism of the Catholic Church 

Part One - The Profession of Faith 
Section Two - The Profession of the Christian Faith 

 

CHAPTER TWO 
I Believe in Jesus Christ,  

the Only Son of God 
 
106. What do we learn from the temptations 
of Jesus in the desert? 538-540; 566 The 
temptations of Jesus in the desert recapitulate the 
temptation of Adam in Paradise and the 
temptations of Israel in the desert. Satan tempts 
Jesus in regard to his obedience to the mission 
given him by the Father. Christ, the new Adam, 
resists and his victory proclaims that of his passion 
which is the supreme obedience of his filial love. 
The Church unites herself to this mystery in a 
special way in the liturgical season of Lent. 

107. Who is invited to come into the 
Kingdom of God proclaimed and brought 
about by Jesus? 541-546; 567 All are invited by 
Jesus to enter the Kingdom of God. Even the worst 
of sinners is called to convert and to accept the 
boundless mercy of the Father. Already here on 
earth, the Kingdom belongs to those who accept it 
with a humble heart. To them the mysteries of the 
Kingdom are revealed. 

108. Why did Jesus manifest the Kingdom by 
means of signs and miracles? 547-550; 567 
Jesus accompanied his words with signs and 
miracles to bear witness to the fact that the 
Kingdom is present in him, the Messiah. Although 
he healed some people, he did not come to abolish 
all evils here below but rather to free us especially 
from the slavery of sin. The driving out of demons 
proclaimed that his cross would be victorious over 
“the ruler of this world” (John 12:31). 

“For to me life is Christ, 
and death is gain.” 

 
- Philippians 1:21 

Fr. Roy Belocura 
Associate Pastor 
frroy@stjulie.org 

I  started my marathon running journey with the 
motivation of gaining a bragging right when I get 

it done. Asking the grace of God, I went through 
(and I am still going through, because growth 
continues as I breathe) the process of purifying my 
intention. In all that we do, if we are to strive 
for God's reward in heaven rather than praise and 
recognition from other people here on earth, we are 
headed towards achieving so called purity of 
intention. We strive to love God and to love our 
neighbor, to do good to others so as to be mirrors of 
God's own goodness in this fallen world. God is 
like the sun, giving off heat and light to all people, 
the humble and grateful, and also the wicked and 
self-serving. Purity of intention makes us like that. 
It frees us from being slaves of other people's fickle 
opinions, bringing peace and equanimity to our 
souls.  

This does not mean we should not take pleasure 
in the gratitude and recognition that sometimes 
comes to us even here on earth - that is fine and 
healthy. The dangerous thing is to make such 
recognition our goal. There is one very easy way for 
us to take the temperature of our purity of 
intention: look at our reaction when we do 
something for someone and they do not say "thank 
you". The natural reaction is to give into feelings of 
resentment and anger, and maybe even vengeance. 
The supernatural reaction, the one that shows 
purity of intention, is to let those feelings pass by, 
like clouds, and keep the eyes of our soul focused 
on Christ's cross. When others do not appreciate 
us, we are being treated a little bit as Christ was 
treated. And if we are true followers of Christ, 
that alone should give us deep spiritual joy.  

Let us then ask the Lord  to give us the interior 
peace that comes from learning purity of intention. 
As for me in joining the 2023 Chicago Marathon, I 
ask the Lord the grace that I may keep in my heart 
and mind those who will be helped by the Pat 
Kmak Fund that I raise funds for. 

Let us thank and support the following runners of 
2023 Chicago Marathon for joining Team Saint Julie 

and raise funds for parish ministries. 
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 LIFELONG FAITH FORMATION  

nathan@stjulie.org 
 

708.429.6767 x212 

Nathan Roy 
 

Director of  Lifelong 
 

Faith Formation 

September 24, 2023 

  

MARK YOUR 
CALENDAR 

 

Mon. Oct. 2 
Family For-
mation 
6:00-7:30pm 

 

Wed. Oct. 4 
Family For-
mation 
6:00-7:30pm 

 

Tues. Oct. 17 
Holy Hour 
7:00-8:00pm 

 

Wed. Oct. 18 
Children’s 
Storytime 
10am-10:45am 

 

Sun. Oct. 22 
Sunday Funday 
12:30-430pm 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CATECHIST PRAYER 
 

Gracious and all-loving Father, out of love for all 

people you spoke your Word who became flesh for 

our salvation.  May your Word transform me so that 

the message of your Son, our Lord, may be echoed 

through my teaching.  Allow me to guide the hearts of 

those whom I teach in such a way that they will enter 

more deeply into your way of truth and salvation.  

Grant me the insight needed to lead them to know, 

love, and serve you.  With the guidance of the Holy 

Spirit, may they become hearers and followers of your 

Word, so that they might help transform the world to 

follow the way of life to which your Son has called us 

all, for he lives and reigns with you and the Holy 

Spirit, one God, forever and ever. Amen.   

 

 

ST. JULIE CHILDREN’S 
STORYTIME  

  

This is where children can 
gather with others their own 
age to open their minds and 
hearts to Jesus, with simple 
prayers, stories, crafts, music, 
and hands-on activities.    
  

3rd Wednesday of  
Every Month 

@ 10:00am until 
10:45am 

Join us on  
OCTOBER 18th  

 
 

 

 

“Give thanks to the lord, 

for he is good!” 

  

We take this opportunity to 

thank the Thirty-Six parishioners 

who responded to the call to be 

Catechetical Ministers in our 

Faith Formation Program here at 

St. Julie.  Our Hope and prayer is 

that they will embrace this 

ministry with joy and enthusiasm, 

forming our young people as 

followers of Jesus. 
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St. Julie 50th Anniversary News 

 Save the Date 
St. Julie Billiart 
50th Anniversary 

Dinner Dance 
April 13, 2024 

Georgio’s Banquets 
More details to follow- 

Years ago, St. Julie collected hundreds of wonderful recipes from 

parishioners and created a St. Julie Cookbook.  For our 50th 

Anniversary, we were asked to do this again! 
Do you have a favorite breakfast, lunch or dinner?   
A go to dessert?  What do you serve at your family gatherings  
that everyone raves about?   
What reminds you of a certain family member? 
 
Recipes can tell the stories of our life!  If you would like to share 
one of your favorites, we would like to include it!  Feel free to 
share a brief story about  what that recipe means to you and your 
family.   
You can email them to sheila@stjulie.org or drop them off at the 
parish office.   

Next Dinner Dance Meeting will be  
Saturday, September 30 at 12:30 in  
The Great Room.   
 
We are currently looking for business 
sponsors as well as raffle items for themed 
baskets.  Let us know if you can help!     

Check out the Anniversary Bulletin Board located next to the Library.  We will begin posting information,  
events and ways you can get involved!  We look forward to a wonderful year celebrating our faith       

community!  We are Grateful for all that St. Julie has given us!   

Do you have a story about St. Julie to 
share?  We would love to create a living 
history of St. Julie and we need your help!  
If you have a story to share, please send it 
to sheila@stjulie.org 
We are excited to share what makes  
St. Julie so special with everyone! 

How Good is 

the  

Good God! 
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John Ligda 
Director of Sacred 

Music 

john@stjulie.org 

708.429.6767 
x229 

Help Wanted! 
Can you sing? Our Cantor Guild is desperately in need of additional vocalists to help 
lead us in sung prayer during Weekend Liturgy.  
 
M I N I M U M  R E Q U I R E M E N T S  
Age: High School and older 
Training Needed: Must sing on pitch, maintain rhythm, enjoy singing, have an  
appreciation for music of various styles and genres.  
Time Commitment: About 3 hours per month – 2 masses and 30-mins of preparation 
each 
Duration of Commitment: While the average commitment is usually 12-months/1 
year, a minimum of 6-months is required. Reliability is critical to this ministry. 
Other: Music is prepared and shared with cantors weeks in advance. Private rehearsal 
and coaching is available upon request. Please contact the Music Office  

 

“For my flesh is true food, 
and my blood is true drink. 
Whoever eats my flesh and 
drinks my blood remains in 

me and I in him.” 
John 6:56 

Continuous Adoration along with Liturgy of the Hours, recita-
tion of the Rosary coupled with the Angelus, regularly sched-
uled Masses, Confessions, inspirational presentations and pow-
erful moments of communal and personal prayer. Join us as we  
conclude our Year of Parish Eucharistic Renewal. 

Begins 

Friday, May 31, 2024 
6:30 p.m. Opening Mass 

Concludes 

Sunday, June 2, 2024 
11:30 a.m. Closing Mass 

Forty Hour Eucharistic Devotion 

The Eucharist is the source and summit of Christian Life. The other  
Sacraments, and indeed all ecclesiastical ministries and works of the  
aposlate, are bound up with the Eucharist and are oriented toward it. 

Of Hope, Healing & Discovery 
A concert inspiring, hope, healing, and reflection. 

Discover masterful composers of today in this concert that explores themes of hope, healing, joyfulness, 
spirituality, reflection, and nature. Featured prominently are African American composers Margaret Bonds 
and Rosephanye Powell and other leading women composers, including Carol Barnett, Gwyneth Walker, 

Barbara Baker, and Susan LaBarr, alongside renowned composers of Art Music such as Dan Forrest, 
Christopher Tin, Frank Ticheli, and Stephen Paulis. Renowned authors e.e. cummings, Emily Dickinson, 
Langston Hughes, W.E.B. DuBois, the Old and New Testaments and others offer inspiring texts to these 

award-winning composers.  
Sunday, October 15, 2023 ▪ 3:00 p.m. 

Saint Julie Billiart Church 
FREE!  Donations  Accepted.  
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PARISH CALENDAR AT A GLANCE: 
Sun 9/24   25TH Sunday of Ordinary Time 

7:30AM     Shepherds of Bethlehem Sale  

  (after all Masses)  

7PM    Youth Gathering After Mass-(PH) 

Mon 9/25  

8:30AM    Contribution Assessment Group  

   (GR) 

4:00PM Respect Life Meeting (GR) 

6:00PM     RCIA (DC) 

6:30PM     SVdP Meeting (Conference Room) 

7:00PM     AA Meeting (DC) 

7:00PM     St. Peregrine Novena (SHC) 

Tues 9/26 

8:45AM     The Search small group (GR) 

Wed 9/27 

                  No Events 

Thu 9/28 

7:00PM     Men’s Club Meeting (GR) 

Fri 9/29     

                  No events 

Sat 9/30 

9:00AM Osco Flu Shots (GR) 

6:30PM     AA Meeting-(DC) 

Sun 10/1 26TH Sunday of Ordinary Time 

1:30  Baptisms  (Church)  

7PM    Youth Gathering After Mass-(PH) 

 
PH– Parish Hall 
DC-  Divine Center 
GR-   Great Room   
SHC-Sacred Heart Chapel 

The Men’s Group is returning on  
September 28th at 7pm in the Great Room.  
Join us for some pizza and beverages.  The 
topic is: “Relics & Sacramentals: what are 
they & how do they fit into our Catholic 
spirituality.  Bring a friend! 

                                PET BLESSING 
We will gather for our annual Pet Blessing on the 
South Side of the Church on Saturday, October 7 
at 1:30pm. 
Along with your pets (leashed or in a carrier), 
please bring a donation of pet food, pet toys, kitty 
litter, etc. to be given to a local pet shelter.  We 
will also be accepting donations at all the Masses 
the weekend of October 7-8. 
This brief blessing serves as a reminder to us of 
the important role our pets play and that God’s  
compassion is for all creatures. 

St George Catholic Church in Tinley 
Park will acknowledge the celebration of 
Our Lady of the Rosary (October 7th) by  
presenting a Musical Rosary on Friday 
the 6th of October, at 7pm in the church.  
All are welcome to attend.  Bring a  
rosary and a friend!  St George, 6707 W 
175th St., Tinley Park, IL 60477.  For more  
information, email the music director,  
TQuistorff@stgeorge60477.org.   

Veterans’ Appreciation Luncheon  

Sunday, November 12 th  

 
Seating begins immediately following 11:30am 
Mass (12:30pm) in the Parish Hall.  Veterans of all 
ages are invited along with a guest. The luncheon is 
FREE—our small way of showing gratitude  to our 
Veterans. 

mailto:TQuistorff@stgeorge60477.org
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 HUMAN CONCERNS * For more information contact:  Sheila Pluchar:  

ST. VINCENT dePAUL  
Do you know someone who can use some 
assistance?   

 
The St. Julie SVdP Chapter is a 
dedicated group  who seek to 
help those in need. If you or 
someone you know is in need of 
temporary assistance, we may 
be able to help. Our group is 
trained to assess all situations in 

order to best serve the community.    

When you call, please don’t hang up.  You will be 
guided through the phone system.   Please leave 
your name and a number where you can be reached 
and a team member will respond within 24 hours.   
Our phone number will appear as “blocked”.  Please 
assist us by answering the call so we can begin the 
process of sharing information with you.    708-429-
6767 x244.    

**Please do not call other extensions and leave 
messages.   It will take longer to return your calls.   
Did you know?  You can also support the mission of 
St. Vincent dePaul by shopping / donating at their 

Thrift Store located at 7010 W. 159th Street, OP   

The Tinley Park Food Pantry is in 
need of some volunteers. 
Do you have a couple of free hours on                    

Tuesday,  Thursday  or Friday morning? 
Generally 9am—11am 

Wednesday 7:30am—1:30pm (distribution day) 
They are in need some help picking up donations 
from some local vendors and then brought back to 

the pantry and placed on the shelves.  Friday would 
be assisting the restocking of shelves.  

 
If this is something you might be interested in, please 

let Deacon Ed know.  It would be as needed.  You 
wouldn’t need to be on for every week.  

SEPTEMBER  -  Top 3 Needs for 
the Tinley Park  Food Pantry: 
1.Spaghetti —any kind 
2.Peanut Butter —any kind   
3.Jelly—any brand 
Donations can be placed on the 
Generosity cart.  Thank you! 

Care for Creation      
“All of us can cooperate as instruments of God for the care of Creation.”   — Pope Francis 

 
Reducing air travel can dramatically reduce your household carbon emissions. Air travel 
accounts for 10% of all U.S. transportation greenhouse gas emissions that warm the planet. 
Driving may be a better environmental option on shorter trips. 
Driving higher mileage cars with additional passengers is almost always a better 

environmental option.  
Reducing the number of flights you take is the most effective way of cutting your aviation footprint. If you have 
to fly, non-stop coach flights are typically the best alternative. Reducing the amount of stuff you take, and 
avoiding flights on very small or very large planes can also reduce your emissions impact.   
 
You can calculate emissions for various flight options at www.google.com/flights/. To compare emissions for 
flying vs. driving for a specific trip, use the “car”  tab and the “flight” tab on this calculator to compare at                    
ww.carbonfootprint.com/calculator.aspx  

Crisis Center                   
  24 Hour   Hotline:                          
708-429-SAFE (7233) 

Well done good and faithful servant.  Your work is done.       
 
We would like to acknowledge the passing of  Chuck 
Okresik.  Chuck was one of the volunteers who was kind 
enough to take over the running of the Tinley Park Food 
Pantry in 2004 when Rev. Jim Young stepped down. 
 
Chuck was still at the helm until August of 2022 when he 
decided it was time to retire at the age of 80.  He handed 
the reins to Deacon Ed.   
Please say a special prayer for Chuck, his family and all 
those he served in this ministry.  
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RESPECT LIFE MINISTRY 
Our next meeting will be held on Monday, 

September 25   from 4:00—5:00pm 
 in the Great Room.  All are welcome! 

 

Each of us is the result of a thought of 
God.  Each of us is willed.  Each of us 

is loved.  Each of us is necessary.   
~Pope Benedict IVX 

The Zipper Club Ministry has 
begun!  This NEW ministry will offer 
support to parishioners who are 
facing heart surgery or have recently 
had heart surgery/ procedures.  We 

welcome every stage of this process and also invite 
heart surgery veterans to participate in the form of 
support.  Patients, family support and friends are 
welcome. Come pray with us and voice your 
concerns along with your stories of success recovery. 

Next meeting:  October  2      4—5:00pm in the Great 
Room.  I hope to see you there!   For more 
information:    Mary Beth Norton Williams at 
mbnorton@comcast.net or sheila@stjulie.org.   

OUR LADY OF FATIMA 
ROSARY RALLY 

 
Come join us as we pray 

the rosary as our Lady has 
asked us to do. 

Saturday, October 14 
Meet in the Narthex at  

11:45am. 
There will be light 

 refreshments in the  
Parish Hall afterwards. 

All are welcome! 

Baby Bottle Project     Our year-round Baby Bottle Project enables 
the whole family to participate in helping The Women’s Centers of Greater 

Chicagoland’s pro-life mission. Empty baby bottles are dispersed at local 
parishes and schools for families and students to bring home and collect 
their spare change to help fund the work that we do. At the same time, par-
ticipants pray for women and children who are vulnerable to abortion. This 
project is a wonderful way for the community to show its support for life 
and for children to learn the beauty of giving to help others. Thank you for 
your generosity and for your prayers.  Look for the Baby Bottles in the Narthex beginning in October! 

You are invited!   
 

LIFE CHAIN RALLY 
SUNDAY,  OCTOBER 1 

2:00—3:30PM 
 

North side of church along 159th St. 
All  ages are welcome!  See you there. 

We are so grateful to be community 
partners with Osco Pharmacy right 
here in Tinley Park (171st & Harlem).  
They have been providing top notch 
healthcare specialists for our yearly flu 
shots and vaccines when needed! 
Come see them on Saturday Septem-
ber 30 from 9:00am until Noon.  Held 
in the Great Room.  All are welcome. 

Conversations with Women—Sept  30 
 

This Fall: 
Veterans’ Luncheon—November 12 
Thanksgiving Dinner— November 23 
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The Bonanza Raffle is returning.   
Details about this year’s raffle coming in 

the mail soon.  
Grand prize will once again be $10,000!  
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ST. PEREGRINE NOVENA  

The Novena is held weekly in our Sacred 

Heart Chapel at 7pm.  Check the parish 

calendar (www.stjulie.org) for the most  

up-to-date information. 

St. Peregrine Novena #6 

  

 Week # 5—Monday, September 25 

 Week # 6—Monday, October 2 

 Week # 7—Monday, October 9 

 Week # 8—Monday, October 16 

 Week # 9—Monday, October 23 

ST. JULIE BOOK CLUB  

First Wednesday every month  
             1:00pm - Great Room 

It’s a great opportunity to gather with other 
book lovers to share thoughts, ideas, and 
opinions about the monthly selection.   

Any questions or need more information, 
contact Bev at  bsigler5@comcast.net.   

 

AMERICAN LEGION POST 615 
PRESENTS 

ITALIAN NITE 
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 30TH 

 
Tickets are $20 each or $35 per couple 
Doors Open at 4:30; Dinner Served 5-8 

Contact Bob at 708-925-4189, or 
Legion Hall at 708-532-1737 

 
Only 150 tickets will be sold 

 
17423 67th Ct., Tinley Park 

ST. JULIE YOUNG  AT HEART 
 

WELCOME BACK! 

 

Our next luncheon will be on Tuesday,  October 10,  2023 at 11:30am  
                                                                            in the Devine Center. 
Tickets are $10 each and will include a lunch, coffee, and dessert! 
Stop by the Narthex on the weekends of  September 30 /October 1 and October 7 / 8 
to purchase your tickets!  All are welcome!   Looking forward to seeing you! 
The October 10 Luncheon .  We will welcome Melissa who is a fitness trainer.  She will 
give us some exercise tips that we can all use.  Melissa will also walk us through some easy 
exercise steps!  (optional!) 

Hospitality Team.   Are you a welcoming person?  We need to you to help greet our guests! 

Lastly, in order to offer more speakers / entertainment, we are asking for dues of $15 for the 
entire year.  This can be paid Sept—November.   
The team would love to hear your ideas and suggestions!                                                                        

Coming up in November:  BINGO with Marian Village!   

TRACKING  FATHER ROY’S PROGRESS 
HELP FATHER REACH HIS GOAL OF $1,000 for EVERY 

MILE  
 

GOAL FOR OCT 1:      $ 26,200.00  
DONATIONS  as of Sept 10: $   5,566.82 
NEEDED:    $ 20,633.18 
 
Donation envelopes are available in the 
Narthex. 



 16  |  SAINT JULIE BILLIART CATHOLIC CHURCH 

 IN OUR PRAYERS... 

 
Mark Mueller, Richard Hardy,  

Mary Ann Kramer, Jeanne Rehr,  
Mary Ann Lisiecki, Geraldine Meany, 

 Jenny Beaupre, Dani Rossi, Jim Rolsten 
 

THOSE IN NEED OF HEALING 

Saturday, September 23—4:30pm 
Intentions of the people of St. Julie parish 

Sunday, September 24—7:30am 
†Chester & Mildred Faron, †Emil Kricka,  

†Terry & Richard Sharp, L Michael Kopera, 
 †Janinq & August Boron, †Richard Boron,  

†Jadwiga & Michael Kopera, †Richard Kopera,  
†Margareet Drzewiecki 

Sunday, September 24-9:30am  
†Josephine Cavanaugh, L Tess Melgar,  

†Gene Molera, †Eileen Wilson 

Sunday, September 24—11:30am  
†Deceased members of the Kilanowski & Wasik  

families, †Theresa Lavan,  
†Deceased members of the Galenziewski family,  

†Dan Sniegowski 
†Sunday, September 24—6:00pm 

Intentions of the people of St. Julie parish 

Monday, September 25—8:00am 
†Carol Clancey, †Theresa & 

 Ermelindo D’Aversa,  
Tuesday, September 26—8:00am  

L MaryAnn Lisiecki 
Wednesday, September 27—8:00am 

†Mary Lisiecki, †Anne LaRocca,  
L Richard Hardy 

 Thursday, September 28—8:00am    
Intentions of the people of St. Julie parish 

Friday, September 29—8:00am 
†Sabina Walczak, L Richard Hardy, 

 †Todd Jaworek 
Saturday, September 30—4:30pm 

†Chestter S. Gniadek, †Valentine Borowski,  
†Adam Kucharzyk, †Steve Sea, †Patricia Senn, 
†Marie & Florian Wasinski, †Cecilia Maguda,  

†Elias Martinez, †Josephine Wetzig,  
†Robert James,†Don, Nancy & Donnie Hermle, 

†Rosina Labriola, †Josephine S. Cavanaugh 
Sunday, October 1—7:30am 

Intentions of the people of St. Julie parish 
Sunday, October 1-9:30am  

†Josephine Cavanaugh, †Sabina Walczak,  

†Lilly Xavier, †Valentine Borowski, 

 †Margaret Radecki 

Sunday, October 1—11:30am  
†Frances Kilanowski 

†Sunday, October 1—6:00pm 
Intentions of the people of St. Julie parish 

MASS INTENTIONS WE REMEMBER OUR BELOVED DEAD  

Eternal rest grant unto them and let  
perpetual light shine upon them 

 
Fred Frazzini (brother of Larry Frazzini), 

Rich Brennan 

OUR NEWLY BAPTIZED 

 

You are sealed by the Holy Spirit in 
baptism & marked as Christ’s own 

forever. 
 

Rowan Jason, son of Nicolette & Jason 
Jones 

 
Amelia Stephanie, daughter of Alyssa & 

Jason Musto 

NEW PARISHIONERS 

Welcome to the faith community of  
St. Julie Billiart! 

 
Brant, Joy & Aaron Vrlec 

 
Mitch & Terri Schapiro 
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 CARDINAL JOSEPH BERNARDIN 
9250 West 167th Street, Orland Hills, IL  

as an “Exemplary High Performing National Blue Ribbon School of Excellence” 

          
KEEPING YOUR CHILDREN SAFE ONLINE and USING SOCIAL MEDIA 

Cardinal Bernardin School  is proud to announce a presentation by Detective Richard 
Wistocki on how to keep your children safe while they are online or using social 
media.  Detective Richard Wistocki has dedicated his career to helping children with 
responsible digital activity and safety. You don’t want to miss this informative presentation! 
 
Where:  Cardinal Joseph Bernardin School  
  The “McBrady Center” 

9250 W. 167
th

 Street, Orland Hills  
(We are connected to the St. Elizabeth Seton Church building) 
 

When: October 12, 2023 from 7pm until 8:30pm 
Who:  Adults interested in learning about how to protect their children  

and monitor their online activities. (No children please) 
Cost:  Admission is Free 

SHOPPING & GIFTING MADE EASY  
EARN TUITION SAVINGS - MAKE A CONTRIBUTION 

RECEIVE CASH BACK 

• Scrip is SAFER than using credit cards.  

• No fraud, no data breach, no identity theft. 
 
Buy gift cards at face value (the same ones you buy at the store).   
For every card you buy you get a rebate.  You can use that rebate 
to donate to: 
 

• St. Julie Parish. 

• Your family’s Religious Education tuition at St. Julie Parish. 

• The Pat Kmak R.E. Scholarship Fund.. 
        You can also: 

• Apply towards any Catholic school tuition, or you can  

• Receive a cash rebate.  

To purchase your cards: 
 
Complete an order form available in the St. 
Julie Narthex or at the Parish Office.  We can 
also order cards for you in the Parish Office. 
Your cards will be delivered to the Parish Of-

CJB Back to School Scramble &  
Social 

September 29, 2023 
Shot Gun Start at 1pm 
Dinner at 6pm 
Odyssey Country Club 

 
Register at www.CJBGOLFOUTING.com 
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STEWARDSHIP & GENEROSITY 

S

• 

• 

 
Buy gift cards at face value 
(the same ones you buy at the 
store).  

 
September 3, 10, 17 

     Budgeted         $ 57,585.00 
    Collected          $ 40,486.06 

   Faith Direct    $ 16,938.00 
    Under/Over Budget         $       160.94 

 
 
 

 
 Fiscal  Year-to-Date  

  Budgeted   $  230,340.00 
   Collected       $   130,266.52 

                     Faith Direct    $    76,511.00 
Under/Over Budget          $    23,562.48 

 
 

SJB MONTHLY 50/50 RAFFLE  

•$5 per entry (Entries must be submitted in our preprinted salmon colored envelopes only. 

•No limit to the number of entries per person per month, but each $5 entry must be submitted in a 
separate envelope (Any amount in a single envelope that exceeds $5 will automatically be 
considered a donation to the general fund, and that envelope will still be considered a single entry.)   For 
details, please visit stjulie.org. 

•PLEASE USE THESE ENVELOPES FOR THE 50/50 RAFFLE ONLY.   

•ENVELOPES MUST BE RECEIVED IN THE PARISH OFFICEE BY 8AM, MONDAY, 
SEPTEMBER 25TH TO BE INCLUUDED IN THE SEPTEMBER RAFFLE. 

Certified replica of  
Alex Bregman Final Proof 

2022 Houston Astros  
World Series Championship 

Ring. 
 

$5/Ticket or $20/5 Tickets 
 

 
Drawing in the office the week of: 

 October 7/8 
Scan this QR Code to purchase  

tickets! 
Thank you to our anonymous 

 donor! 
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OPEN 
24

HOURS

• Two Touchless Automatic and  
Four Self Serve Bays

• Dry Vacuums • Vending • Pet Wash
AUTOMATIC TOKENS

5 for $20 ($550 Wash)
17502 Duvan Dr., Tinley Park

(SW Corner Duvan & 175th St.)

VALID 6/25/23 THRU 7/21/24.

COLONIAL CHAPEL
FAMILY OWNED FUNERAL HOME 

PRIVATE ON-SITE CREMATORY 

Ed Damstra & Mark Birmingham, Directors 

15525 S. 73rd Ave. (155th & Harlem)  

Orland Park 

708-532-5400 • Colonialchapel.com

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS
Place Your Ad Here and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME Chris Williams

cwilliams@4LPi.com • (800) 950-9952 x2234

WE DO ALL
PLUMBING
REPAIRS

Family Owned Business Built on Trust
With over 30 Years Experience

All Work Guaranteed • Free Estimates   Lic.#055-043295

708.203.7057
www.drcplumbingandsewer.com

PARISHIONERDISCOUNT

Proudly Family Owned and Operated 
by The Jarka Family Since 1962

WWW.LAWNFH.COM

BURBANK 
(708) 636-2320

  ORLAND PARK 
(708) 429-3200
TINLEY PARK 
(708) 532-3100

Funeral
Cremation
Memorials
Pre-Planing
Grief  Support
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Free Roof Inspection

708-253-2561
www.HeritageRoofers.net

State Licensed, Bonded & Fully Insured

D&D
CONCRETE

40 Years Experience
• Patios • Sidewalks • Driveways  

• Garage Slabs • Foundations

Licensed - Bonded - Insured

FREE ESTIMATES 
708.429.2424

Dave Manthei, Owner

SCHROEDER - LAUER
FUNERAL HOME

Family Owned & Operated Since 1941

3227 Ridge Rd., Lansing	                  (708) 474-0024
JOSEPH LAUER * ROBERT COLE                   www.shroederlauer.com

Illinois
CatholicMatch.com/IL

Music with Laura
            

  Private Piano  
          & Voice Lessons 

Laura Bush • 708.687.9337
mu s i c l e s s o n s w i t h l a u ra . c o m

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS
Place Your Ad Here and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME Chris Williams

cwilliams@4LPi.com • (800) 950-9952 x2234

CRESTWOOD, IL 60445 
(708) 439-4447        robert@alldaycomfort1.com


